
The Ravin' Kahkakiw 
The Ravin' Datsa

Tansi! Edlanet'e! Hello!  
The new school year has arrived and what a wonderful start with some exciting
events and activities at Elsie Fabian School! I have been graciously welcomed
into the Elsie Fabian school and community and feel very grateful to be here and
to be your Principal this year! I look forward to meeting and building relationships
with all the families, students, elders and community members as I get settled in.  
I am passionate about Indigenous education and providing an inclusive learning
environment where every student can be successful and feel that they belong. I
am excited to be part of the Elsie Fabian team and the Fort McKay community
and look forward to creating an inclusive, caring, learning environment for
everyone.  - Dr. Sarah Hiscock, Principal  

We are excited for
the new teachings,

learning and growth
planned for this

upcoming school year
for our students,

parents, staff and
community! 

-Elsie Fabian School
Administration
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                                      to the 2024/25 School year!

  Principal's Message
MISSIONMISSION

To promote and
preserve our

languages, history
and culture. To

continue to provide
opportunities by
advancing our

education, economy
and health of our

people.
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Tan’si kiyawaw nitotemak, mistahi nanāskomon ōta atoskeyan 
How are you all, my relations. I am very grateful to be working
here with you all. My name is Julia McDougall. I am a member
of the Mikisew Cree First Nation from Fort Chipewyan, AB. My
paternal grandmother is Dene and is originally from Fort
McKay. I was fortunate to have been raised on my family’s
trap-line in Wood Buffalo National Park close to Lake Claire.
 I have taught both Elementary and High School students in
Fort McMurray since the late 1990’s. I love my profession and
most importantly building positive relationships with students,
families, community members and staff alike. I am currently
working towards obtaining a Master degree in Educational
Studies through the University of Alberta. I am looking forward
to an awesome year with you all here at Elsie Fabian School. So
proud to be a part of this wonderful school. 

LEADERSHIP TEAM
WHO'S WHO AT OUR SCHOOL

Hello, I’m Dr. Sarah Hiscock, a Mi’kmaq educator and proud
member of Qalipu First Nation. I moved to Fort McMurray in 2006
and have spent 17 years working in the Public Schools Division.
My first few years were at Composite High School, and in 2011, I
joined Frank Spragins School as the English and Social Studies
teacher. I later took on the role of Off-Campus/Home Education
Coordinator and often deputized for the Principal.
Outside of school, I love spending time with my family and
friends. I’m grateful for my husband and daughter, and we enjoy
spending summers at our cottage near Athabasca. Fort McMurray
has become home to us, and I feel a strong connection to the
community. I also love playing guitar, traveling, reading, and
meeting new people.Dr. Sarah Hiscock

Principal 

Ms. Julia McDougall 
Vice Principal 

Ms. Miranda Beaton
Education Director

A LITTLE ABOUT US..... 

Edlanet’e, how are you! For those of you that don't know me, I
am Miranda Beaton, a proud member of Fort McKay First
Nation and excited to return to the education department in
my new role as Education Director. My values align deeply
with the school’s mission, and I look forward to making a
positive impact this year.

I recently completed my Master’s in Indigenous Business
Leadership and have 18 years of experience holding various
management and leadership roles in Human Resources,
Workforce Development, and Education in Fort McKay.
Outside of work, I enjoy spending time with my two boys, dog
named Luna, golfing, practicing yoga, traveling, and emceeing
local and regional events. I am grateful to be at Elsie Fabian
this year and look forward to a successful year ahead! 



ADMINISTRATION 
WHO'S WHO AT OUR SCHOOL

Office Administrator 

Chankya Patel 

IT Administrator

Educational
Support 

Nicole Serafinchan

Sherry Tremblay 

Didi Grandjambe

Receptionist 

Cheryl Laurent 
Bussing Coordinator &

Receptionist 

FOR SCHOOL RELATED
ADMINISTRATIVE SUPPORT YOU

CAN CONTACT US HERE: 

PHONE: (780) 828-0107
FAX: (780) 828-4680



TEACHERS
WHO'S WHO AT OUR SCHOOL

Ms Desjardins
Kindergarten 

Ms Beardy 
Grade 2

Ms O’Leary
Grade 1

Grade 3
Ms Auger

Tans’i! I am excited to be joining the Elsie Fabian family as well as
the Fort Mckay community. This is my fourth year teaching and I’m
excited to start this new journey, getting to know this community.
My family originally comes from Ontario and are part of the Metis
community. I have made Fort Mcmurray my home for the past two
years and I am thrilled to extend my home to Fort Mckay! I have a
bachelor of education and a bachelor of arts in Canadian history. I
have previously taught EEP and grade 4. I Look forward to having a
wonderful year in Kindergarten!

My name is Beverly O’Leary. I am a Mi'kmaq from Natoaganeg First Nation,
New Brunswick. This is my third year at Elsie Fabian School and my 12th year
teaching. I taught kindergarten, grade 1, pre-K, and Art. Before becoming a
teacher, I was an EA and owned a ceramic studio where I taught pottery
painting classes and created artwork. When I'm not in the classroom, I enjoy
spending time with family, traveling, nature walks, exploring art museums,
and painting. I always aim to create a positive, loving, fun and safe learning
environment for all my students and help them reach their full potential. One
of my proudest achievements in my teaching career is witnessing my
students evolve and gain confidence in their abilities. I look forward to
another fantastic year at Elsie Fabian School!

Hello! My name is Pamela Beardy, I am originally from Manitoba
and have lived in Fort McMurray for 12 years. I have 2 boys and a
dog named Bella. This is my eighth year teaching, and I am thrilled
to be your child's second grade teacher this year! My goal is to
make learning engaging and fun while helping each student
reach their full potential. I look forward to partnering with you to
ensure a successful and enjoyable school year for your child.

Hello, my name is Simone Auger. I am the granddaughter of the late
Joseph and Georgina Auger. I am from Wabasca Alberta. I received my
bachelor's of Education from the University of Alberta. I have always had
a strong passion for working with children. I wholeheartedly believe that
every child is entitled to an enriching education, respect, and
professionalism. My goal is to motivate students ‘inner strengths, skills,
and abilities that truly inspire them. I aim to provide a learning
environment that fosters confidence and encourages children to reach
their full potential. Aside from teaching I have 2 children who are hockey
players that I am very supportive of. Some things I enjoy doing are
spending time outdoors, quadding, and spending quality time with
family.

DIVISION 1



 Hi there everyone, my name is Brenna McDonald.  I moved to
Alberta to work in Little Buffalo and stayed for 5 years before
moving to your beautiful community. I enjoy outdoor activities
fishing, camping, boating. I was a basketball coach so I hope to
help the coach here at Elsie Fabian School with extra curricular
activities. I am originally from Sandy Bay, Saskatchewan. A
mother of 5 awesome kids and have been teaching for 14 years.
I hope to meet community members and take part in
community events. Thank you for making me feel welcome in
your community. I look forward to an awesome year at Elsie
Fabian School with Staff and Students. 

TEACHERS
WHO'S WHO AT OUR SCHOOL

DIVISION 2

Ms Humphrey
Grade 4

Ms Giriox
Grade 6

Ms McDonald 
Grade 5

Hi there! My name is Ronita Giroux. I am from Swan River First
Nation in Kinuso, Alberta near Slave Lake. I am a mother of
three daughters. My oldest is 23 and is in her second year of
teaching in Stoney Nakoda First Nations. My middle daughter
is going to be 20 next month and my youngest is 16 in grade
12 this year. I love going to the gym and have recently gotten
into lifting weights and focusing on my health. I am a very
happy, positive and high energy person and you can always
be sure to find me with a smile on my face. I look forward to
my third year at Elsie Fabian School and to teaching grade 6
this year.

Tân’si! Erin Humphrey n’tisiyîhkâson. Nistowâyâhk ohci nîya. Hi, my name
is Erin Humphrey and I’m born and raised in Fort McMurray, Alberta. I
have always wanted to be a teacher ever since I was a little girl. I am
super excited to be working in Fort McKay again this year and especially
excited to continue integrating some Indigenous culture into the
Program of Studies. I have been learning Cree for over a year now. I know
basic phrases and can write and read syllabics as well. 

My teaching philosophy is to have fun. I believe hands-on lessons are how
kids learn best. My classroom is a safe and caring environment that allows
kids the chance to make mistakes without judgment from peers or
adults. Together, we will work to foster positive relationships with friends,
teachers, and family. I will personally do my best to continue to support
your child and you throughout the year on your children’s education
journey!



TEACHERS
WHO'S WHO AT OUR SCHOOL

DIVISION 3

Mr Beaudreau
Grade 7

Ms Lafferty 
Grade 9

Ms Thompson 
Grade 8

Tansi,
My name is Kyle Boudreau and I am the Junior High Mathematics teacher as
well as the Junior High Physical Education teacher at Elsie Fabian School. I
am a father to two teenage boys, Austin and Joshua, and I have called the
Regional Municipality of Wood Buffalo home for 25 years, and have been an
educator since 2013.  I have experience in all divisions and one of my
strengths is relationship building, which tends to keep me in Grade 7 and
above. I am very proficient in Math and am always available for extra help
when a student requires it. I am a strong advocate for making connections
with the students in the gym or after school in school sports clubs and
building on those relationships when in the classroom. I have a long and
strong track-record of turning students’ attitudes towards learning around. I
am honoured to call Elsie Fabian School my second home and will be
expanding my knowledge and fluency in Cree and Dene in order to use
them in my Math and Phys. Ed. classes. I am hoping that the students of
Elsie Fabian can join me on this journey as I continue to grow and learn.

My name is Amber Thompson, I am originally from northern
Saskatchewan, the Metis community of Buffalo Narrows. I
graduated with my B.Ed. from SUNTEP (Saskatchewan Urban
Teaching Education Program). I have been teaching for 4 years
and I have been blessed with the opportunity to teach in the
beautiful community of Fort McKay Alberta. I have 2 beautiful
son’s one is 8 months and the other is 10 years old, my 10-year-
old will also have the opportunity to attend Elsie Fabian School,
which is very exciting for both of us. I am excited to learn more
about the people, the community and the culture and I look
forward to being apart of the education journey for our future
leaders! 

My name is Bambi Lafferty. I grew up in northern BC,
surrounded by mountains, rivers, oceans, forests and animals,
and I am excited to have the opportunity to teach in this
wonderful community. I have lived in Fort McMurray for 13
years; I moved here with my husband and 4 children after the
mill that employed my husband closed down. I have worked
at Timberlea Public School for the past 8 years, though I was
sad to leave, I am very excited about starting this year at Elsie
Fabian School. I look forward to getting to know everyone
and spending time learning and growing together.



WHO'S WHO AT OUR SCHOOL

STUDENT SUPPORT SERVICES 

Harley Johnson

School 
Counsellor 

Sage Mitchell 

Literacy
Specialist 

Elissa Whiteknife 

Parent Liaison 

Carleen Spencer 

Inclusive
Education Teacher

Elsie Fabian has a literacy support teacher to help
support struggling readers and encourage literacy in the
school community. If you feel that your child requires
additional literacy support, please contact administration.

This year, Elsie Fabian is piloting a resource room
staffed with an Inclusive Education Teacher and an
educational assistant. This classroom will provide a
space for students to take a break from the regular
classroom, and return when ready. The goal of this
program is to reduce school suspensions and support
students.  Students are also supported at Elsie Fabian
through Allied Health services such as Speech
Language, Occupational Therapy and Physiotherapy.  . 

INCLUSIVE EDUCATION SUPPORT

Elsie Fabian has a school counsellor (Harley)
available to support students. Harley can work
with students one-to-one or as a group. If you
have a child that could benefit from counselling
support, please refer to administration.

SCHOOL COUNSELLOR

Elsie Fabian also has a Family/Parent Liaison (Elissa).
The parent liaison connects parents to resources
needed between home and school to further
students' academic and social success. This position
plays a vital role to further increase parental
involvement within the school. 

PARENT/FAMILY LIAISON

LITERACY SUPPORT

IF YOU FEEL YOUR STUDENT REQUIRES ADDITIONAL SUPPORT, PLEASE CONTACT
ADMINISTRATION  WHO WILL GET YOU IN TOUCH WITH OUR STUDENT SUPPORTS TEAM.



WHO'S WHO AT OUR SCHOOL

Mr. Janvier
‘Aka Mr. J’

Land Based 
Teacher 

Ms 
MacDonald 

Dene Language
Teacher

Land Based 
Teacher 

LAND BASED LEARNING,
CULTURE & DENE LANGUAGE 

Ms Boucher

Ëdlánët’ë!
My name is Ashton Janvier, a Denesułiné from
Clearwater River Dene Nation in La Loche
Saskatchewan. I am a fluent Dene speaker and can
also read and write in the Dene language. Since
becoming an educator it has been my goal to help
revitalize First Nations languages.
I recently taught in Fort Nelson, British Columbia as
a grade 6/7 literacy teacher, as well as teaching
south slavey Dene language for kindergarten to
grade 10. I am excited to continue my journey as a
teacher in Fort McKay, Alberta.

Tansi & Edlanet’e, my name is Brittany MacDonald
and I am a Mother, Educator and Band Member of
Fort McKay First Nation. I have recently graduated
from the Masters of Indigenous Land-Based
Education program through the University of
Saskatchewan. I recognize that I still have much to
learn, and I am incredibly grateful and thankful for
this opportunity to reconnect with my culture and
learn alongside the students here at Elsie Fabian
School as the Land-Based instructor and continue
my learning journey through Land-Based learning.

Edlanet’e (Hello) Si, Charlene Boucher hushye (My
name is Charlene Boucher) I will be the new Dene
teacher for the Elsie Fabian School in Fort Mckay,
Alberta and as a fluent language speaker my hope
is to help the language revitalization programs. I
am coming to your school with 20 plus years of
teaching experience and the joys of working with
children have been a fulfilling career. My goals for
Elsie Fabian School is to promote Dene language
orally along with reading and writing skills.  



WHO'S WHO AT OUR SCHOOL

PHYSICAL EDUCATION & 
MUSIC PROGRAM 

 
Born and raised in Comfort Cove, Newfoundland, Chandra
understands the importance of culture and small community
relationships. After graduating high school, Chandra headed to
university where she studied music and education. In 2006, she
received a Bachelor of Music degree and a Bachelor of Education
degree. This provided her the opportunity to move to Fort McMurray
as an elementary and junior high music teacher. While music is her
passion, she also taught EEP, kindergarten, grade 1, 2 and 6
homerooms in both Fort McMurray Catholic and Public School
Boards. In 2021, Chandra received a Masters of Educational
Leadership degree and decided to move to a role outside of the
school system. In this move, she had the pleasure of working with
other nations within the RMWB region as education coordinator for
post secondary students and adult learning. Chandra is excited to be
back into the classroom and is looking forward to learning more of
the Cree and Dene language and culture. She is excited to
incorporate the community, its members and their teachings into the
music curriculum. When Chandra isn’t at school teaching our
students, you can find her spending time with her husband and two
daughters camping, singing around a campfire, baking and traveling.

Nikki Fitzpatrick is the physical education, health and life skills
teacher. She coaches volleyball and badminton and lends a hand
where needed. Along with other staff, Nikki programs hockey
academy and skate club. She is a lifelong athlete who believes in
the importance of work- life balance.
She was born and raised in Edmonton to Polish immigrants. Nikki
grew up playing a variety of sports at the recreation level. After
high school, Nikki earned her diploma in Early Learning and
Childcare and a Bachelors of Education from the University of
Alberta. Nikki is also a trained yoga teacher, specializing in kids
yoga. With over 300 teaching hours, Nikki recognizes the
importance of mindfulness for herself and aims to teach the
children she works with.
Nikki has been working with children in a variety of capacities for
20 years and has been a school teacher since 2010. She has been a
Fort McKay community member since 2018 where she raises her 2
children with her husband. 
In the future, Nikki hopes to earn her masters in sports psychology
or occupational therapy.

Chandra Young

Music Teacher

Nikki Fitzpatrick

Phys Ed & Health 
Teacher



EDUCATIONAL ASSISTANTS 
WHO'S WHO AT OUR SCHOOL

GAIL RUMBOLT

ISMAY GOULD

BERNADINE DILLON

AMY DWYER

REBECCA VOYAGEUR

FAITH KIPPENHUCK

MARIA EGUILLON

SCOTTY LACORDE

DORIS WELLON

DAYLE HYDE 
LIBRARIAN 



COOK & CUSTODIAN TEAMS
WHO'S WHO AT OUR SCHOOL

COOK ASSISTANT
JEFFEREY GRANDJAMBE 

CUSTODIAL TEAM
LORRAINE HUPPIE
JOEL BOUCHARD
CORY POWDER

MARTHA POWDER (DAYTIME)

COOK ASSISTANT (CASUAL)
REBA TOBIN

HEAD COOK 
ROSE BEATON

COOK ASSISTANT 
RAPH AGUSTIN

A big thank you to the
amazing cook staff and
custodial team at Elsie

Fabian School! Your
hard work and

dedication ensure that
our students are well-

fed, and that our
learning environment is
always clean and safe.

Your efforts behind the
scenes make a huge

difference in our day-to-
day, allowing us to focus
on learning and growing.

We truly appreciate
everything you do for
our school community!

COOK ASSISTANT
RACHEL RICHARDS



We would like to extend our heartfelt thank you,
and appreciation for your incredible dedication and
hard work as Educational Assistants at Elsie Fabian
School. You have made a lasting impact on our
students, staff, families and community and your
presence here has been a gift. As you move on to
your next adventure and take on new roles, know
that you will be truly missed by everyone at EFS!

Best of luck in all that you do, and remember that
you will always be a part of our school family!

WE WILL MISS YOU! 

WISHING OUR AMAZING EDUCATIONAL ASSISTANTS
REANNA WHITEKNIFE & DANA PATTERSON ALL THE

BEST IN THEIR FUTURE ENDEAVORS.

Good luck, Dana and Reanna!



NEW THIS YEAR
IN  LAND BASED LEARNING

Land-Based education and learning is now
being delivered daily to all students at Elsie
Fabian School. The land based program is
giving students the opportunity to learn
how to live off the land such as survival
skills and traditional ways of knowing.
Land-based learning also creates
opportunities for students to build
effective relationships with each other and
the community as well as learning the
cultural language in Dene and Cree. 

DENE & CREE WORDS OF THE MONTH

 DENE WORD - HHÁIT’ÁZĮ́  (FALL)

CREE WORD - PINASKIW (FALL)

DENE WORD - DENÍÉ (MOOSE)

CREE WORD - MOSWA (MOOSE) 



GRANPARENTS DAY TEA 
On Sept 9th we had our first
school event! We welcomed
our kokums, mosums, ama’s,
uba’s & grandparents for a

special afternoon tea!



MEET THE TEACHER &
ROUND DANCE

On September 10th, we held our Meet the
Teacher, Round Dance and community feast.
We were thrilled to welcome approximately
100 attendees, including parents, families,
students, and community members. It was a
fantastic evening of connection and
celebration.

A special thank you goes out to Audrey for
organizing the Round Dance and the elders
and drummers for the songs and blessings.
Thank you Nicole and Cheryl for organizing
the giveaway gifts, our teachers and staff for
hosting the night and Rose and her team for
the delicious meal. We also want to extend
our gratitude to Chief & Council and the
community who came out and made the event
a success!



On Friday, September 14th, our students attended
the ATC Cultural Festival at Snye Point Park. This
event, bringing together school districts across the
region, provided a valuable opportunity for youth to
engage in hands-on cultural experiences with Elders,
Knowledge Keepers, and Artists.

As the future of Indigenous cultural revitalization,
our youth took part in traditional teachings,
fostering a deeper connection to their heritage. The
festival was an enriching experience for the
students, further emphasizing the importance of
preserving and celebrating Indigenous culture for
future generations.  Merci Cho & Hiy Hiy ATC!

ATC CULTURAL FESTIVAL 



‘SEKWEHA’ THE SUPERKID AND 
HIS CULTURAL CAPE

On September 18 & 19th Leroy Fontaine, father,
firefighter and children’s book author from
Chipewyan Prairie First Nation was invited to
share his book ‘SEKWEHA’ The Superkid and his
Cultural Cape with our students and staff.

“The book I wrote is a story about cultural loss
and reconnection, allyship, cultural pride, and
reconciliation — a story of my life to share with
the world.” - Leroy Fontaine



On September 24th our Division 3 students
attended the Indigenous Youth Learning Circle –
Extra Curricular and Co-Curricular Excursion
hosted by Careers Next Generation at Lions Park/
Heritage Village in Fort McMurray. The students
had a great time exploring different career
options while rotating through various hands-on
learning workshops.

It was an engaging and educational field trip that
offered valuable career insights for our students!

CAREERS INDIGENOUS
YOUTH LEARNING CIRCLE

Division 3 Field Trip



A VISIT FROM METIS BEV



TRUTH &
RECONCILIATION WALK 

ORANGE SHIRT DAY 

Every Child Matters

On September 26th, Elsie Fabian School held a Truth &
Reconciliation Walk to recognize and honor the
National Day for Truth and Reconciliation on
September 30th. The event began with a beautiful
performance by the Northwind dancers, followed by
prayers in both Cree and Dene, led by two of our
students, a speech from Chief Powder and Councillor
Stewart and closed with a round dance. We were also
honored by a performance from ABO, who sang their
powerful song "Every Child Matters." Following the
ceremony, the school and community came together
for a walk to honor our residential school survivors
and remember those who didn’t make it. Together, we
paid tribute to our ancestors and acknowledged the
significance of this important day.



Every Child Matters

TRUTH &
RECONCILIATION WALK 



 

Parents should have received a link to create a School Cloud
account during the first week of school. Once you create an
account, you will be able to view your child’s academic progress,
lates or absences. Please check your Spam folder if you have not
received the link. For more information on School Cloud please
visit the link below:

https://sites.google.com/fortmckayeducation.ca/schoolcloud/h
ome

 Parents may receive a link from their child’s teacher to opt in to
the Remind text messaging program or Class Dojo program. This
allows your child’s teacher to communicate with you. These
great communication tools can keep you up-to-date on what is
happening in your classroom, and at school. For more
information, see the links below: 
https://www.remind.com/
https://www.classdojo.com/
 

 
 Please call the front office if your child will be late, absent or has to leave
early to excuse them. If your child is absent and not excused, staff will begin
making phone calls at 9:00 am to inquire about their whereabouts. 
 
If you need to pick up your child early from school, or drop off something to
them, please go to the front office to sign in and wait for your child . While
we want parents to visit the school, it must be during appropriate times. We
must ensure that visitors do not disrupt the learning environment. If you
need to see your child during the school day, the front office will call their
classrooms and they will come down to meet you and be released.

ABSENCES, LATES OR LEAVING EARLY

REMINDERS
SCHOOL CLOUD

REMIND/CLASS DOJO



Extracurricular 
Activities

Craft Club

Volleyball Club

Upcoming School Activities

Junior Chief & Council Elections
Reading Week
Wheelchair Basketball 
Gregoire Lake Field Trips
Volleyball Trip
Walk for Wenjack
Pumpkin Carving
Halloween Party - Oct 31th

Hockey Academy 

Check out the October
Calendar for details on

upcoming school activites 







2024/25 School Calendar

Merci Cho
Hiy Hiy

ELSIE FABIAN SCHOOL 
1000 TARGET ROAD, FORT MCKAY, AB T0P 1C0

PHONE: (780) 828-0107

ELSIE FABIAN SCHOOL

WWW.FORTMCKAYEDUCATION.CA

Follow us on Facebook to keep up with EFS day to day communication! 


